
May 6, 2020 

Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, the board met via conference call with the call 
originating out of the Page County IT office.  Present were Jon Herzberg, Alan 
Armstrong, and Chuck Morris.  On a motion by Hickey, seconded by Armstrong, the 
board moved to approve the agenda.  Present from the public were Kory Kline, Kim 
Behrens, John Van Nostrand, Terry Graham, Dustin Shelton, Randy Hickey, Arnold 
Emberton, Dee Owen, Mike Crecelius, and Sandy Parmenter.  The board held a joint 
call with Fremont County to discuss Johnson Run Drainage District and the appropriate 
levy.  They are going to go out and get a scope of work needed, and then they will get a 
bid process in place.  The boards have been levying at 25% of the original assessed 
value the last several times.   On a motion by Armstrong, seconded by Hickey, the 
board moved to approve to levy at 50% of the total original assessed value.   They are 
increasing the levy due to some additional work being needed, which will take most of 
the current balance.  Graham, aye, Shelton, aye, Hickey, aye, Morris, aye, Herzberg, 
aye, Armstrong, aye.  Motion carried 6 to 0.  On a motion by Graham, seconded by 
Herzberg, the board moved to approve adjournment.   
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